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Transition to Primary 1

Children who are due to start primary 1 in August are preparing for the transition both in nursery and through visits to the school.  There will also be further opportunities for the children to become familiar with the school environment and staff over the coming weeks.
Slamannan Primary School
The children who will be attending Slamannan Primary recently had the opportunity to explore the playground and participate in games with the ‘Buddies’.  They also had their lunch at the school with the ‘Buddies’ again supporting them.  The children and their parents visited the school on Tuesday 3rd June for an induction day.
Further Planned Events

 ‘Buddies’ from the school will come into nursery to speak to the children over the next few weeks.

Miss Christofferson, P1 teacher will visit nursery to see the children on different days.

[image: image3.wmf]Limerigg Primary School

Induction day - 10th June at 12.30 – 2.00pm (Lunch and class for the children). 1.20-2.00pm Parents visit class.
A date for the P1 teacher to visit the children in the nursery has still to be confirmed.
600Hrs for 3 to 5 Year Olds
As you are aware the nursery provision for 3 to 5 year old will be increasing from 475 Hrs. per week to 600 Hrs. per week at the start of term in August.  This means that the nursery session will increase from 2 Hrs. 30 minutes to 3 Hrs. 10 minutes therefore the start and end times for sessions in August will have to be adjusted.   
In the morning there will be a core session from 8.45am-11.30 am with a flexible drop off between 8.30-8.45 am and flexible pick up between 11.30 -11.40 am.  The afternoon core session will be 12.30- 3.15 pm with flexible drop off 12.20-12.30pm and flexible pick up 3.15-3.30pm. 

All children should attend for their core session and must be collected no later than 11.40am or 3.30pm due to staffing levels. 
Extended day will also be available to parents who are working or studying and individual needs can be discussed with the Depute Manager.
The Big Fit Walk – Friday 13th June 2014
On Friday 13th June 2013 staff, children and their parents will join the children, staff and parents of Slamannan Primary School to walk around the village.  (If you can come along, please join us at the nursery at 9.25am.) 

The Big Fit Walk is now in its eleventh year and in 2014 it’s celebrating the Commonwealth Games.  The Commonwealth Big Fit Walk aims to get as many Scots as possible walking in their local area.  Paths for All, the national organisation for the promotion of walking in Scotland has received funding to take Falkirk Council’s Big Fit Walk to the whole nation.  To find out more information visit their website at http://www.pathsforall.org.uk/bigfitwalk .  
The Big Fit Walk is a community health promotion event which aims to raise awareness in the local community of the health benefits of physical activity. The message is simple!  Everyone should aim to accumulate 30 minutes of   low – moderate intensity exercise (such as walking), on a daily basis.  Just walking 30 minutes a day can have a huge impact on your health. 
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􀂃 reduces the risk of heart disease by half

􀂃 reduces the risk of a number of cancers, particularly bowel and breast cancer

􀂃 reduces the risk of developing type 2 diabetes

􀂃 improves your mood and reduces the risk of depression
In addition, we hope to raise funds for Strathcarron Hospice by wearing something yellow on the day and donating £1.00.

We hope as many parents as possible can join us on our 30 minute walk.  Refreshments (juice and a biscuit) will be served in the nursery at the end of the walk.
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Positive Play Evening
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As you know learning through play is an essential element of your child’s time in nursery.  Through play children develop and learn the skills they need for the future.  We would like to invite you to come along to our Positive Play Evening on Monday 9th June 2014 any time between 5-6pm to see how we encourage learning through play at Heathrigg.  This will be an opportunity for you to see what the children do at nursery and how this benefits them.  It will also give you the chance to discuss what your child likes to do at home and how we can extend these interests in the nursery.  You do not need to bring your child with you but are very welcome to do so if you wish.
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Staff are also donating cupcakes for the event in order to raise funds for Strathcarron Hospice.  Please help us in supporting this very worthy cause by making a small donation to purchase a cupcake.
We have had a very positive response from parents and look forward to seeing you all on the day.
Sunbeam Room.

We have been enjoying playing in the ‘school’ we created in the house corner and dressing up in school uniforms. The pre-school children are talking about starting school using an emotions doll called Logan. The children chose his name and helped to dress him in a school uniform.
We have been spending a lot of time outdoors developing a planting area. The children have been deciding what they would like to grow there. We now have a ‘mud kitchen’ with pots and pans which is proving very popular! We would welcome any unwanted kitchen utensils to use there.
Rainbow Room

As always singing time and stories have been very popular with the children in the Rainbow Room.  Sharon has made a new CHAT bag which is used to promote language development, listening skills, confidence and turn taking.  All children are eager to participate in the group and will often initiate the activity by bring the bag to staff.
Another popular activity at this time of the year is helping staff to tidy the garden and plant seeds.  The children help to look after the plants and are particularly keen to ensure they have plenty of water.  Hopefully the vegetables they have planted will grow well and they will have the opportunity to prepare and eat them for snack.
Fun Week

This year we intend to have a “Fun Week” commencing week beginning Monday 23rd June
Monday 23th June – ‘Commonwealth Games’ (All children who normally attend nursery on a Monday)
We will be having a Commonwealth Games both in the morning and the afternoon (children should attend their normal session times).  Children can wear their sports gear to nursery as there will be lots fun sporting activities for them to participate in.  More details to follow. 
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Tuesday 25th June – Shorts and Shades Beach Party (All Children who normally attend on Tuesdays)
We will be having a shorts & shades beach party in both the morning and the afternoon (children should attend their normal session times).  Children are invited to wear their shorts and shades and join in lots of fun themed activities.  There will also be a barbeque and a special treat for snack.
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[image: image9.wmf]Wednesday 25th June – Teddy Bears Picnic (All Children who normally attend on Wednesdays)
We will be having a Teddy Bear’s Picnic in both the morning and the afternoon (children should attend their normal session times).  Children are invited to bring a teddy to nursery to join in the fun.  
Thursday 26th June – Fun Day (All children who normally attend on a Thursday)
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Children should attend nursery for their normal session on this day.  It will be a day packed full of fun activities for the children to celebrate their year at nursery.  

At 11am there will be a celebration for the children moving on to school. The younger children who normally attend in the morning will be helping their friends perform songs for the parents but due to health and safety only the parents of pre-school children will be able to attend the celebration. See below for more details.
End of Term Celebration Thursday 26th June (Pre-School Children only)
[image: image11.wmf]The celebration for children moving on to primary school will take place on the morning of Thursday 26th June 11am.  All pre-school children will be participating so please remember to check your child’s tray regularly for more details.  All parents of pre-school children will be invited to join the children and staff in a celebration of their time in Heathrigg Nursery.  If your pre-school child normally attends nursery on a Thursday morning they should attend as normal and you should come along at 11am.  If your pre-school child does not normally attend on a Thursday morning then you should bring them along to nursery for 10.55am.  There will be a short performance by the children, presentation of certificates and some refreshments afterwards.  

All pre-school afternoon children should return for their session as normal so they can join in the fun day activities.

Friday 27th June – End of Term - Only Extended Day Children and morning session children should attend on this day.
The new term begins on Wednesday 20th August 2014
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Could you please sign and return this slip to confirm that you have received a copy of this month’s newsletter.

Child’s Name……………………………………………………………

Parent/Carer’s Signature  ………………………………………………

Date………………………………………………………………….…

Suggestions / Comments

Please feel free to complete this slip and return to Nursery, should you have any comments or suggestions which may improve our service.  We look forward to your reply.  Many Thanks.

……………………………………………………………………………................................................

……………………………………………………………………………..............................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................
